The University of Toledo

397th Meeting

Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees

Monday, July 14, 2003

Student Union, Room 2592 – 10:00 a.m.

The three hundred and ninety seventh meeting of the Board of Trustees of The University of Toledo was held as a Special Meeting on Monday, July 14, 2003 at 10:00 a.m. in Room 2592, Student Union, 2801 Bancroft Street, Toledo, Ohio.

Ms. Joan Uhl Browne, Chair of the Board, presided and Ms. Judy E. Fegley, Interim Coordinator of Board Affairs, recorded the minutes.

The Chair of the Board requested Ms. Fegley call the roll.

Present:
Ms. Joan Uhl Browne



Mr. Daniel J. Brennan



Mr. C. William Fall



Judge Richard B. McQuade, Jr.



Ms. Rebecca L. Mocniak, Student Trustee



Mr. Donovan T. Nichols, Student Trustee



Mr. Robert C. Redmond



Mr. Richard B. Stansley, Jr.



Ms. Olivia K. Summons

Mr. James M. Tuschman



Mr. Hernan A. Vasquez

A quorum of the Board was constituted.

Also present: Dr. Daniel M. Johnson, President; Dr. Alan G. Goodridge, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs; Ms. Sandra A. Drabik, Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary to the Board; Dr. Tyrone Bledsoe, Vice President for Student Affairs; Mr. Tobin Klinger, Interim Executive Director for Public Relations; Mr. William R. Decatur, Vice President for Finance and Administration; Mr. Richard Eastop, Interim Vice President for Enrollment Services; Dr. Johnnie Early, Dean, College of Pharmacy; Mr. Vernon Snyder, Vice President for Institutional Advancement; Ms. Brenda Lee, President, UT Foundation; Mr. Joseph Sawasky, Senior Director of Administrative Computing; Mr. Michael O’Brien, Director for Intercollegiate Athletics; Dr. Alice Skeens, Faculty Senate Chair; Dr. Harvey Wolff, Faculty Representative to the Board; Mr. Guy Beeman, President of Student Government; Mr. Cain Myers, Vice President for Student Government; Mr. Harry Wyatt, Associate Vice President for Facilities Management; Ms. Dawn Rhodes, Associate Vice President for Planning and Analysis; Mr. Brian Bushong, Director, Office of Budget and Planning; Ms. Sandra Manton, Chair, PSA; Mr. Kevin West, Interim Assistant Vice President for Faculty Labor Relations; Ms. Olga Rybalkina, Presidential Fellow; Dr. Thomas Switzer, Dean, College of Education; Dr. Robert Sheehan, Vice Provost; Mr. Kankam Kwabena, Internal Auditor; Mr. Peter Papadimos, Associate General Counsel; Ms. Lauri Engel, Assistant General Counsel;  Ms. Elizabeth Griggs, Assistant to the Vice President & General Counsel; Ms. Norine Wasielewski, Senior Director of Health & Wellness; Ms. Beth Nicholson, Assistant Director, Career Services; Ms. Lois Kovanda, Senior Business Manager, EIT; Ms. Joan Stasa, Executive Secretary to the President; Media representatives from WTOL-TV, WUPW-TV, WNWO-TV, WTVG-TV, The Blade and WSPD-AM.

1. Call to Order

Chair Browne called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. and gave the following opening remarks:

We’ve called this special meeting to finalize the budget for the University for the fiscal year 2003 – 2004.  I truly appreciate the flexibility and understanding of all of our constituents with regard to the timing of today’s meeting.  Our actions today will allow the University to move forward.  We recognize how difficult this budget year has been, but we also recognize that the future success of our state rests with our students through higher education.  As trustees we have been in communication and kept updated through contacts with key legislators, the University administration, and each other.  Throughout the process we have pledged our full commitment to securing the success of UT and our students.  We are accomplishing significant progress towards achieving our mission as a student centered public metropolitan research university.  We are doing this in an atmosphere of declining state support and in an era requiring maximum use of minimum resources.

In April we met in a special meeting to receive information and discuss the state budget and the implications for the university.  At the time the news from Columbus was very bleak.  It changed almost daily.  We projected various fiscal scenarios and their implications on our University.  Vice Chairman Brennan, as you mentioned at our meeting in June, we made a conscious decision not to raise tuition in the spring, as the President asked us to hold the line for the students going into spring semester.  And Dr. Johnson, I know you’ve made an active effort to address each student and his or her parents as well as the business and legislative leaders regarding this situation.  While the state budget has not been as damaging to UT as we thought it might, there are still significant challenges.  We’re very concerned about the students, their parents as well as the University’s role in the community in the future.  

I want to thank the President and his administrators, including the vice presidents, executive directors reporting to the President, and deans for volunteering to not take pay increases this year.  I know that this may have been one of the most difficult budgets Bill Decatur and the Finance staff have had to develop.  I want to commend the President, Vice President Decatur and all of the staff who worked very hard and diligently to develop the scenarios and put together the final budget.  Your efforts are appreciated.  

President Johnson, do you have any remarks or comments you would like to make before we move forward with the formal budget presentation?

Dr. Johnson gave the following comments:

Thank you, madam Chair and good morning.

There were many times this spring that I wondered and worried about this day…the day we recommend our FY04 Budget to you for approval.  Everyone knows this has been a very tough year, perhaps one of the toughest ever.

I want to particularly thank Vice President Bill Decatur, Associate Vice President Dawn Rhodes, and the scores of University faculty, staff and administrators who helped us through this very deliberative process. 

This budget proposal that is coming to you for your action today is a product of a broadly participatory process.  It is that process that helps account for the strength of this budget. 

This budget is lean, it’s focused and it’s strategic.  It is the product of many, many difficult and painful decisions…decisions that have impacted every employee and every student on this campus.  Many positions have been eliminated…many are going without raises…most have accepted minimal raises.  I am saddened and embarrassed that we can’t provide the raises that many members of this faculty and staff deserve.  I would point out that many areas across the campus are below the mean.  This represents a real challenge as we try to compete for good faculty and staff.  They are working hard, improving quality, attaining record levels of external funding, becoming more student-centered, and pulling their share.  I will do my best in future budgets to recommend the raises that are appropriate.  But we already know, our FY05 State Subsidy will be cut again. So, next year will also be a challenge.

I would like to say again what I’ve said many times over the past year or so: The mechanism for funding Ohio’s public universities is BROKEN!  Our funding system is failing and getting worse every year.  The State’s share of this budget is down to 35%; the student’s share is up to 54% and growing every year.  In the 1970’s these percentages were reversed—the student’s share was 32% and the state’s share was 65%.  

THERE IS SOMETHING VERY WRONG WITH THIS PICTURE! As leaders in public higher education, we must come forward with a better plan.

Three years ago I had an opportunity to meet Tom Peters, author of In Search of Excellence.  He did a workshop for us at the University of Alaska Anchorage. He gave me a copy of his new book, The Circle of Innovation.  I picked it up again.  The cover has a quote that is the basic theme of the book:  “You can’t shrink your way to greatness.”   That was a statement by Arthur Martinez, CEO of Sears  Roebuck.  This thought is repeated by Paul Cook, founder of Raychem, who said, “In the final  analysis, you can’t continue to reduce costs and grow.” And Bill Dahlberg, Chairman of the Southern Company, said it this way, “No business can cut its way to success.”  

I would just add, no university can cut its way to success.  No state can shrink its way to greatness.  

This University is cutting and pruning; but we are also growing.  And how are we able to grow in these times of continuing state cuts?  The students and their families are making it possible.  They are the ones who are being called on and they are stepping up even though it means working more hours, taking a second job, securing larger student loans. Our Student Government President, Guy Beeman is right, as he was quoted in today’s paper, some of our students will not be able to afford a university education. 

To our students and their families, I would like to say “I’m sorry” that we have been forced to raise your tuition. But we know—because you have told us—that it is more important to you that we maintain and improve the quality of our programs than it is to hold tuition constant. You want, you need and you deserve quality instructional programs and services, residence halls, dining facilities, classrooms and labs. And UT is committed to providing that quality.

Some people believe students and their families should pay more for their college degree because they will earn more…and they will.  Those people see higher education as a “private benefit” and therefore believe students and their families should pay for all or most of it. 

But a college degree is also a “public good” that benefits and improves the quality of life of our neighborhoods, our communities, our state, our nation and indeed the world. Those who fail to see or refuse to recognize the “public” benefits of higher education have no problem in cutting the budget for higher education.  This is not enlightened leadership or enlightened public policy.  

I believe it is time for a change.

Madam Chair, as you know, I recommend this budget to you and to the Board of Trustees for approval.  Under the circumstances, it is a very good budget. It is lean, focused and strategic and…it is a balanced budget.  I recommend it to you for your action and your approval.  It will provide the resources to continue to build and improve the University of Toledo.   Thank you.    

2.   Budget Presentation

Chair Browne called on Vice President for Finance and Administration Bill Decatur to present the fiscal year 2004 budget.  Mr. Decatur stated this has been an extremely difficult budget to prepare.  He recognized Associate Vice President for Planning and Analysis Dawn Rhodes, and asked that she present the proposed budget to the Trustees.  

Mrs. Rhodes provided the following information:
General Fund 

The proposed general fund budget is $236 million, which is a growth of $12.3 million in revenue inclusive of the post mid-year reductions in state support. The total expenditure and transfer budget is $236 million dollars for a balanced budget. Expenditures and transfers grow by $8.5 million or 3.7%.

DriD Drilling down into student fees and specifically looking at the instructional, out-of-state, and general fee revenue there is 11.2 % growth. The first 4.5% will address the $5.9 million shortfall from the prior fiscal year. Another significant portion will support need-based aid and technology enhancements.  
Pages 1.7 –1.10 of the annual operating budget provide the detail on revenue, expenditures and transfers adjustments. 

Total expenditures before transfers are approximately $210 million. Expenditures have grown by $5.6 million or 2.7%. These expenditures represent the University’s core operating dollars.  It is important to note that we are not recommending large growth in this operating budget.  Also, it should be noted that the most growth is in the instructional program area at 3.8 million or 3.6%.  All numbers are net of budget reductions taken. Between the two rounds of budget reduction targets and the work of the Fiscal Advisory Committee, instructional area budgets are reduced by $2.9 million.  

The Senate Bill Six account maintains a budget of $3 million.

It is recommended to take full advantage of the 9.9% fee cap. In doing so and per the language of the final budget bill we are required to spend those dollars generated from increasing fees from 6% to 9.9% in two areas, need-based aid for low-income students and technology initiatives. The 3.9% difference generates $3.4 million. The recommendation is to allocate $1 million to technology and $2.4 million to create a quasi-endowment for access scholarship grants or need-based aid. In creating the quasi-endowment, in a relatively short period of time, 2-3yrs, it is anticipated that the balance could accumulate to more than $10 million.  This quasi-endowment will create a long-term source of need-based aid. Additionally, the quasi endowment will enhance our financial position and have a direct, positive impact on our financial ratios.

Another cornerstone of the revenue and budget recommendations is to reduce the discount for 13-16 credit hours by charging $97 for each credit above 12, excluding Law. Previously, there was no charge for the 13th – 16th credit hours. These credits were FREE.  The 17th and above credit hours were charged at the full per credit amount. This proposal moves toward a cost driven model.  Mrs. Rhodes stated last fall costs were incurred related to hiring additional faculty when students took more credits in the 13th -16th credit hour range, but additional revenue was not received. We have just arrived at a point where we can’t provide this benefit totally free.  Net revenue generated from this proposal is $3.7 million.
Additional Revenue Highlights:

Total general fee revenue is increased by $400,000 even though the rate is being reduced by (3.8%) because it will be charged to all students both on and off campus. 

The State Share of Instruction (SSI) post mid-year reduction is $2,049,000. This cut reduces SSI to  $79.9 million and UT is guaranteed 100% of this amount in FY 2004. In FY 04 SSI, statewide, is only growing by .3%. Consequently, the 13 universities and almost half of the community colleges are on the guarantee.

In FY 05 growth in SSI, statewide, is expected to be 1.6%. However, there will be a major shift in funding between the 4-year and 2- year sector. Universities lose (1.3%) and community and technical colleges are growing at 14.7% and 8.9 % respectively. Almost $38 million is being shifted into the 2-year sector, including all of the growth in revenue and almost $15 million from universities. For UT, with the guarantee being reduced from 100% to 98%, it can anticipate losing $1.6 million in SSI. 
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For the State of Ohio when the appropriations are adjusted for inflation, higher education actually received less in total state support in FY 2003, than it did in FY 1990. The following chart depicts the swing between the state and the student in contribution to the cost of education at The University of Toledo. 

Success challenge is growing by $400,000, which will be dedicated to graduation of at-risk students as well as improving time to graduation for all baccalaureate students, and therefore retention efforts.  The FY 04 budget for Success challenge will be $3.3 million.

Interest Income is being reduced by $600,000 resulting in a budget of $1.4 million.
 New expenditures and transfers incorporated in the recommended budget are as follows:

New Expenditures & Transfer Summary:

            2.0 million

Legal & Contractual Obligation 

3.0 million

Strategic Initiatives

       

4.4 million

Student Aid


       

4.6 million

Inflationary Factors
                  

4.1 million

Base Budget Progress              

2.0 million
Total New Expenditures &Transfers          $18.1 million

Base budget reductions implemented to achieve a balanced budget are as follows:

Base Budget Reduction Summary:

Positions
88 affected


•  Administrators          
($1,521,000)

•  CWA                       

(     862,000)

•  Faculty                      
(     988,000)

•  Classified Exempt 

(     105,000) 

• Post Doc                
 
(       19,000)

Position Total            
  


($3,495,000)

In total 44 positions were eliminated, 31 had hours reduced, and 13 were moved to other funds

Graduate scholarships and fee waivers  
 ($1,550,000)

Other Compensation   

   
 (     760,000)

Supplies


  
 
  (    500,000)

Information & Communication

  (    600,000)

Travel and Entertainment        
 
  (    400,000)

Contingency                                
 
  ( 1,000,000)

Capital Equipment   
                    
    
  (    350,000)

Retain DL Program Surplus   
           

  (    450,000)

Other                                                      
  (    480,000)
Total Reductions                                     ($9,585,000Total Base Budget Reductions            ($9,585,000)

In summary the presented general fund budget is balanced and has:

· Addressed a $5.9 million shortfall from FY 03,

· Added new expenditures of $5.6 (2.7%) to the core operating dollars,

· Added $3.4 million for technology and need based aid,

· Reduced personnel and operating budgets by $9.6 million,

· Made progress by moving some items, previously funded with one-time funds, to base budget, and 

· Generated $12.3 million of new revenue based primarily on the fees discussed.
Designated Fund
Designated funds are self-supporting units. Total revenue is increasing by $2.9 million for a total budget just under $13 million. Each revenue adjustment has a corresponding adjustment in expenditures. The recommended budget is balanced. The highlights include:

· Increased revenue from new or revised technology and laboratory fees that generate $2.2 million.

· New clients for the Workplace Credit Program (Contract Education) generate approximately $200,000.

· A 
· rate increase in the Executive MBA Program provides an additional $123,000.

The 
Designated Fund detail is found on pages 2.4-2.6 of the annual operating budget. 

Auxiliary Fund 

See pages 3.1-3.23 of the annual operating budget for information on the specific auxiliary units. In summary total revenue is increasing by $2.6 million for a total revenue budget of approximately $52 million. Total expenditures are being reduced by $1 million for an expenditure budget of $55.5 million.  When net transfers are included the auxiliary fund balances are expected to grow by approximately $1.6 million. 

Mrs. Rhodes continued her presentation with a discussion on the Fee Recommendation presented for Second Reading. She reviewed the fee document and two changes to the bound materials. A program fee to implement a Practicum for the Bachelor of Science in Pharmaceutical Sciences of $400 per semester was added. Additionally, Section 6 page 20 was replaced to reflect the withdrawal of the request to increase the lab fee for Biology 2180-091 Honors.  

Mrs. Rhodes concluded her presentation stating both the annual operating budget and fees have been thoroughly reviewed and asked that the board take the appropriate steps to approve all fees presented and the annual operating budget.
Chair Browne thanked Mrs. Rhodes for her presentation and asked if any trustee had questions regarding the budget presentation.

Student Trustee Becky Mocniak questioned if the $400 Pharmacy Program Fee will be a fee charged to students in addition to tuition?  Dr. Johnnie Early, Dean of the College of Pharmacy, responded that this fee will vary by student needs; most students will register for the number of hours needed.  Student Trustee Mocniak asked again if students will be required to pay $400 on top of tuition?  Chair Browne interjected that this will cancel out an equivalent number of electives.  Student Trustee Donovan Nichols asked why there needs to be an additional fee when there are no rooms being used?  Dean Early replied there are program costs that have to be fixed.  

Trustee McQuade stated there needs to be the fee because the budget needs to be balanced.

Student Trustee Mocniak questioned the Student Medical Center fees and stated she’s concerned the increase in STD testing fees will deter some students from being tested.  Norine Wasielewski, Senior Director of Health & Wellness replied that there is a concern some students may not be tested due to an increase in the costs.  Trustee Brennan asked how much the fees will increase; Ms. Wasielewski responded STD testing will increase from $51 to $259.  Trustee Brennan questioned how many procedures were done last year.  Ms. Wasielewski gave a breakdown of the individual procedures.  After much discussion, it was suggested and agreed that this item needs more discussion and it would be best to vote on the budget as presented.  This issue will be further discussed at the committee level and brought back to the full board in August.

Approve Resolution to Increase Fees 6%
Before voting on the budget, Chair Browne noted that the Board made a conscious decision not to raise tuition in the spring, as the President asked the Board to hold the line for the students going into spring semester.  She stated the responsibility of the Board is to concern itself with the issues and decisions that will determine the future financial and academic health of the University.

Ms. Browne stated she would like to say to students and their parents that the board regrets that fees must be raised but the trustees are responsible for maintaining the financial and academic integrity of the University.  Trustees take this responsibility very seriously.  The board understands and believes that we are partners with you as you work toward achieving part of the American dream:  a university education.  The board promises that we will make every effort to maximize our resources and provide excellence in education and opportunity to you.

Chair Browne reminded fellow Trustees that Ohio House Bill 95 limits in-state undergraduate instructional and general fee increases for an academic year over the amounts charged in the prior academic year to no more than 6 per cent, and that the board shall not authorize combined instructional and general fee increases of more than 6 per cent in a single vote.  In accordance with this information, Ms. Browne requested a motion approving the resolution for instructional, out of state surcharge, and general fee and other fee changes for undergraduate, graduate, and College of Law students as presented with the exception of Table 1B.

Judge McQuade made several observations before the vote.  He stated that he is prepared to offer his support but he does so with mixed emotions.  He does not want to hear any more about legislative inaction; he agrees it is necessary to make significant reductions, but that the university must learn how to get more revenue.  In addition, he would like to see on each board meeting agenda the strategic plan, how it is being implemented and what efforts are being made in research and philanthropy.

RESOLUTION NO. _____ - ________


WHEREAS, Amended Substitute House Bill 95 establishes fee caps for state-assisted universities in Fiscal Year 2004; and


WHEREAS, Amended Substitute House Bill 95 limits the boards of trustees of individual state-assisted universities from increasing in-state undergraduate instructional and general fees to no more 6% over the amounts charged in the prior academic year; and


WHEREAS, Amended Substitute House Bill 95 has authorized the boards of trustees of individual state-assisted universities to increase in-state undergraduate instructional and general fees by an additional 3.9% in a separate vote; and


WHEREAS, pursuant to Amended Substitute House Bill 95, boards of trustees of individual state-assisted universities are not authorized to approve a combined instructional and general fee increase of more than 6% in a single vote.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of The University of Toledo hereby approves, with the exception of Table 1B, the Fee Recommendations for Fiscal Year 2004, presented for a second reading on July 14, 2003.

Upon a motion by Mr. Brennan, seconded by Ms. Summons to approve the resolution for instructional, out of state surcharge and general fee and other fee changes for undergraduate, graduate and College of Law students as presented with the exception of Table 1B, a roll call vote was taken:



Ms. Browne

Yes



Mr. Brennan

Yes



Mr. Fall

Yes



Judge McQuade
Yes



Mr. Redmond

Yes



Mr. Stansley

Yes



Ms. Summons

Yes



Mr. Tuschman

Yes



Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed.

Approve Resolution to Increase in Fees 3.9%

Chair Browne then turned to the matter of the 3.9 percent increase in fees.  In accordance with House Bill 95, the board may authorize an additional 3.9 percent increase in in-state undergraduate instructional and general fees in a separate vote.  This increase shall only be used for providing scholarships to low-income students, to be known as Access Scholarship Grants, or to provide additional or improved technology services to students.

Ms. Browne requested a motion approving the resolution for the increase in fees for undergraduate students of 3.9 percent which will be used for need-based financial aid or improved technology services benefiting undergraduate students, and which is presented as Table 1B.

RESOLUTION NO. _____ - ________


WHEREAS, Amended Substitute House Bill 95 establishes fee caps for state-assisted universities in Fiscal Year 2004; and


WHEREAS, Amended Substitute House Bill 95 limits the boards of trustees of individual state-assisted universities from increasing in-state undergraduate instructional and general fees to no more 6% over the amounts charged in the prior academic year; and


WHEREAS, Amended Substitute House Bill 95 has authorized the boards of trustees of individual state-assisted universities to increase in-state undergraduate instructional and general fees by an additional 3.9% in a separate vote; and


WHEREAS, the additional 3.9% increase shall only be used for providing scholarships to low income students, to be known as Access Scholarship Grants, or to provide additional or improved technology to students.


WHEREAS, pursuant to Amended Substitute House Bill 95, boards of trustees of individual state-assisted universities are not authorized to approve a combined instructional and general fee increase of more than 6% in a single vote.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of The University of Toledo hereby approves the fee recommendations set forth in Table 1B of the Fee Recommendations for Fiscal Year 2004, presented for a second reading on July 14, 2003.

Upon a motion by Mr. Vasquez, seconded by Mr. Fall to approve the resolution for the increase in fees for undergraduate students of 3.9 percent which will be used for need-based financial aid or improved technology services benefiting undergraduate students, and which is presented as Table 1B, a roll call vote was taken:



Ms. Browne

Yes



Mr. Brennan

Yes



Mr. Fall

Yes



Judge McQuade
Yes



Mr. Redmond

Yes



Mr. Stansley

Yes



Ms. Summons

Yes



Mr. Tuschman

Yes



Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed.

Approval of Annual Operating Budget

Chair Browne requested a motion to approve the annual operating budget.  Upon a motion by Mr. Brennan, seconded by Judge McQuade to approve the annual operating budget as presented, a roll call vote was taken:



Ms. Browne

Yes



Mr. Brennan

Yes



Mr. Fall

Yes



Judge McQuade
Yes



Mr. Redmond

Yes



Mr. Stansley

Yes



Ms. Summons

Yes



Mr. Tuschman

Yes



Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed.

Approval  to Increase Salaries

Chair Browne then turned to the matter of salary increases for faculty and staff.  As noted earlier, the President, executive staff and deans volunteered to forego pay increases this year.  The remainder of salary increases are minimal.  They are necessary to remain a viable institution with an outstanding, dedicated faculty and staff.  Just as the university is marketed to students, so must it remain a viable employment opportunity for faculty and staff.  Without an excellent and committed faculty and staff, it would be impossible to achieve the university’s enrollment goals.  Ms. Browne requested a motion approving the resolution to increase salaries as presented.

RESOLUTION NO. ___________, 2003

The Board hereby authorizes the President or his designee, to award salary increases in FY 2004 in the following manner to the employee groups indicated. Increases will be effective July 1, 2003.  Superannuate and Law faculty increases will be effective at the start of the semester or semesters each superannuate or Law faculty member is under contract.
	Employee Group


	Pool Percentage & Distribution Method

	Administrative Faculty, exclusive of Deans
	A pool of funds equal to 2.6% of the salary budget for funded positions as of March 31, 2003.

Distribution will be on the basis of merit to those employees in the University’s employ as of March 31, 2003 and continuing to be so employed at the time of implementation.  

	Classified Exempt
	A 2% pay range/step increase.

Distribution will be to those employees employed by the University at the time of implementation.

	College of Law Faculty
	A pool of funds equal to 2.6% of the salary budget for funded positions as of March 31, 2003.

Distribution will be on the basis of merit to those employees in the University’s employ as of March 31, 2003 and continuing to be so employed in the 2003-2004 academic year.  

	Superannuate Faculty
	A 2.6% increase to be distributed in an across-the-board method to those employees in a superannuate status during the 2003-2004 academic year. 

	Unclassified Staff
	A 2% increase to be distributed in an across-the-board method to those employees in the University’s employ as of March 31, 2003 and continuing to be so employed at the time of implementation.  

	Senior Leader

(Includes the President, Vice Presidents, Executive Directors reporting to the President, and Deans)
	No increase will be provided.


Each of the groups listed above shall constitute separate pools for the allocation of salary increase dollars. Funds allocated for one group may not be reassigned to another group. This resolution in not intended to require the President to utilize the full amount of available funds for each group. 

Provisions for annual salary increases for AAUP tenured and tenured track faculty, AAUP adjunct faculty, CWA, and UTPPA are contained within collective bargaining agreements between the University and the individual unions.
Upon a motion by Mr. Stansley, seconded by Mr. Tuschman to approve the increase in salaries as presented, a roll call vote was taken:



Ms. Browne

Yes



Mr. Brennan

Yes



Mr. Fall

Yes



Judge McQuade
Yes



Mr. Redmond

Yes



Mr. Stansley

Yes



Ms. Summons

Yes



Mr. Tuschman

Yes



Mr. Vasquez

Abstain


Motion passed.

Approval of to Award Contracts for the Snyder Renovation Project

Associate Vice President for Facilities Management Harry Wyatt presented information regarding the Snyder Renovation Project for Student Affairs.  After a brief discussion, Ms. Browne requested a motion granting approval to award contracts and proceed to completion within the Ohio Revised Code for the Snyder Renovation for Student Affairs at a budget of $295,000.

Upon a motion by Judge McQuade, seconded by Mr. Brennan to grant approval to award contracts and proceed to completion within the Ohio Revised Code for the Snyder Renovation for Student Affairs at a budget of $295,000, a roll call vote was taken:



Ms. Browne

Yes



Mr. Brennan

Yes



Mr. Fall

Yes



Judge McQuade
Yes



Mr. Redmond

Yes



Mr. Stansley

Yes



Ms. Summons

Yes



Mr. Tuschman

Yes



Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed.

3.
Proposed 2003 – 2004 Meeting Schedule

Ms. Browne noted the dates for the 2003 – 2004 committee and full board meetings are listed on today’s agenda.  She asked if everyone was in agreement with the proposed schedule and with committee meetings and full board meetings continuing on the same schedule as they have this past academic year. 

Student Trustee Nichols asked if either the committee or full board meeting days could be changed so that student trustees did not always have to miss the same class.  Chair Browne responded this would be taken under consideration.  When finalized, the proposed schedule will be adopted and posted on the web.

5.  Adjournment

There being no further business before the Board, upon the motion duly made and carried, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
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